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MAY O 9 1018 

RECEIVED 

Notice of Intention to Pass a By-Law to Designate 

Isaac J. Gould Oatmeal Kiln Property (11 Mill Street) 

To be of Cultural Heritage Value and Interest Pursuant to the 
Provisions of the Ontario Heritage Act (R.S.O. 1990, Chapter 0.18) 

Take Notice that the Council of The Corporation of the Township of Uxbridge intends to 
pass by-laws under Section 29 of the Ontario Heritage Act, R.S.O. 1990, Chapter 0.18, 
to designate the following lands to be of cultural heritage value and interest: 

Isaac J. Gould Oatmeal Kiln Property (11 Mill Street)(Plan 83, Blk YY, Pt Lot 469 
And Bascom St Pt) 

The Isaac J. Gould Oatmeal Kiln Property located on 11 Mill Street, is a 19th century 
industrial building which was converted to a private residence. It is directly across the 
road from Elgin Pond which powered the former mill. The property is of cultural heritage 
significance for its association with the Gould family and its role in the early industrial 
history of the Township of Uxbridge. 

Additional information, including a full description of the reasons for designation is 
available upon request from Debbie Leroux, Director of Legislative Services/Clerk at 
905-852-9181 or at dleroux@town.uxbridge.on.ca during regular business hours. 

Any notice of objection, setting out the reason for objection and all relevant facts, must 
be served upon the Director of Legislative Services/Clerk within 30 days of the first 
publication of this notice. 

Dated at the Township of Uxbridge, this 
10th day of May, 2018 

Debbie Leroux 
Director of Legislative Services/Clerk 


